COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN COLWINSTON ON THURSDAY 15th January 2018 at 6.30pm 
1. ATTENDANCE

Cllrs:     

P Graham-Woollard (Chairperson)



E.H. Lewis (Vice Chairperson)

C Roach
T Cook

G Jones

Clerk:              
Joanna Howell, Charlotte Pugh (VoG S106 officer), PCSO Stone, PC Howells, Jane O’Leary (VoG Property) and Lisa Lewis (VoG Education)
   Apologies:       
None   

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
None at this point  

3. Attendance and Report from VoG education department re s106 education monies

Charlotte Pugh provided a brief overview of the monies available, £461k in total to improve educational facilities.
Ms Lewis discussed the Welsh Government initiative for improving education facilities. The replacement school for Colwinston was one of the projects put forward by the VoG Council and approved.  Now in the process of looking at the feasibility of the different options for the school. 
Ms Lewis explained from a pupil’s perspective each school has a policy on admissions ensuring local pupils get priority. 

Ms O’Leary explained that her team are now looking at what a replacement for St David’s would look at and where it would go. There will be a number of different options for this.  They will look at maximising the use of any new building and its external space. 

Ms O’Leary continued that there will be various statutory processes e.g. consultation and planning and the team will be working with the school and the community on these options.  During the build process they will also be looking to increase the use of the Welsh pound by using local contractors etc. 
The Chairperson stated that Colwinston would not ever want to see the loss of a school in the village however a replacement school would be very expensive, and Ms O’Leary agreed with this and explained there were total monies which could fund a replacement school in the village. 

Ms O’Leary stated that as well as the s106 monies, there will also be funding from the Vale Council capital programme and the Welsh Government.  The total investment would be £4.1m. 

Ms Pugh confirmed that whatever option went ahead it would be within the time frame of using the s106 monies.
There will be a formal consultation as part of the statutory process led by the Governors of the school, held within the community, however Vale representatives will be happy to attend any Council meetings in future. 

Cllr Cook explained that there is anxiety in the village of what would happen to the site if the school was built elsewhere in the village, and therefore this consultation process would be very important. 
CC Cave wished to clarify that the reason this project had been given the go ahead from Welsh Government was the state of the existing school buildings.  The Vale representatives explained that the current building was not fit for 21st Century learning. 

The Council wished to raise the question about the possibility of s106 highways monies being spent on road layouts for example and them not be suitable for the new school.  Ms Pugh confirmed that there would be project meetings to ensure that all of the involved departments worked together to ensure that no s106 monies were wasted, this will now be considered as one project, with highways working jointly with the education and property departments. The Chairman wished to see what it could do in the short term in order to ensure that there are no accidents or incidents caused by traffic congestion.  
Once the Vale have published the overview of the timetable Cllr Lewis explained that people would have more of an understanding of the project.  Cllr Cook and Cllr Lewis agreed that they would review this timetable once it is published. 

The Vale would hope to be on site by 2020. 

The Chairman thanked everyone for a most constructive and clear update and that the Council will attempt to be as constructive as possible in return.

4.  PUBLIC SESSION AND MATTERS ARISING
There were four members of the public present.  Three members of the public wished to discuss the amount of dog fouling on the playing fields, indeed one was witness to such fouling this morning, he wished to understand his legal situation if he was to take pictures and report such instances. 
The Chairman explained that this Council was not able to provide legal advice, however the Council were very concerned about the increase in dog fouling. The Council were discussing this problem and working with the Vale Council to see how best to tackle this problem.  
PC Howells explained that dog fouling isn’t a police matter, but is in fact a Vale Council matter.  He went on to explain that people must be careful regarding taking photos etc. in case they face aggression.  He suggested that the Council speak to the Vale Council about signage and possible supply of dog waste bags.

The final member of the public referred to the talk held on the history of Colwinston which he found most interesting. 

He noted that the agenda item on a report on the village book, he doesn’t think there should be a report the Council should just issue the book or not.
He wished to compliment the Chairman on putting information in the newsletter and hoped this would continue to occur. 

5. CONSIDERATION OF POLICE MATTERS
PCSO Angela Stone reported that there had been two crimes since the last meeting, theft of red diesel and theft of gas cannisters from a caravan on a field, these were both in the same area in the same day. 

She also reported that there has been a spate of horse rug thefts throughout the Vale and there are a number of leads on this matter. 

Finally, the PCSO wanted to advertise the fact that there is a rural watch scheme, which acts as a messaging system.  The Chairman would put this in the newsletter also.   
The Chairman also wished to raise the matter of speeding, this problem is exacerbated in this area due to the narrow roads, the Chairman asked for any advice on this matter. PC Howells confirmed that they would be out with the mobile camera and anyone caught speeding would be stopped.  The issue of reducing the speed limit is down to the Vale Council. 

It was raised that actually there may not be much actual speeding, however people would be driving too fast for the conditions and the roads.

The Chairman queried what the position was if this Council along with the community association wished to have CC cameras in the village.  PC Howells stated that provided there was appropriate signage that would be fine, however there are strict limits on who could access films where public areas are being covered. 

6. CONSIDERATION OF COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS 
CC Cave explained that she had visited Site Serve recently with an enforcement officer, in order to inspect whether the Vale Council imposed conditions were being met.  She was delighted to see that other than one isolated instance all conditions were being met. 
An invitation was extended to any of the Community Councillors to attend the site given 24 hours’ notice. 

Cllr Lewis would like to thank CC Cave for getting involved in the litter bins project.  The Council had now worked with a representative from Keep Wales Tidy at the Vale Council.  Unfortunately, he had send a very negative response in regards to what could be done not even the providing of new bins which the Volunteer litter collection team would empty.  The Council were not happy with such a response as this was a real issue for this community. He did not also have any useful advice on dealing with dog fouling. 

CC Cave confirmed she would continue lobbying on this project 

CC Cave confirmed she was holding another surgery on 28th April at 11am in The Sycamore Tree Inn. 
AP Clerk to advertise surgery
7. Consideration of Community Council communication strategy
There was a short discussion on what information should be on the website, FB, Newsletter etc. 

8. Consideration of Casual Vacancy Applications
There had only been one application from Mr Brian Morris, he had provided a statement of support which had been previously circulated and the Chairman summarised. 

The Chairman proposed that Mr Morris and any other applicants be interviewed, so that they are clear on the role of the Community Council versus community association. Seconded by Cllr Cook and agreed by all.  
It was agreed that Cllr Cook and Cllr Roach along with the Clerk or Cllr Lewis as an officer.  

AP Clerk to arrange meeting and agenda decision for March agenda
9. Discussion and decision re response to consultation about review of town and community council sector in Wales
Cllr Lewis agreed that he would write a response on this matter and circulate.

10. Discussion of draft report to the public regarding village book project
It was agreed that this item would be discussed in closed session and so would be moved to the last item on the agenda. 

However, it was agreed that in the next newsletter there would be a report on the village book project. 

11. Confirmation of responsibilities especially during Chair’s absence including meeting with highways regarding School Congestion issues
The Chairman explained that it was important that members were delegated responsibilities as they have been tonight, particularly in his absence.  He felt that the road safety at the school was a critical issue and that the Council must facilitate a short-term solution to the school congestion. 

The school have been monitoring parent parking and movements. The headteacher is proposing approaching parents whose parking are causing problems in order that they understand the situation. Also, it was important that the school attempt to get parents to follow the one way system. 
The Council agreed to monitor the results of the head teacher’s initiatives, Cllr Cook agreed to follow up on these matters with the headteacher and report back at the March meeting.
AP Clerk to agenda for March meeting

It was discussed that this was going to be an ongoing problem until more parking facilities were provided. 

CC Cave agreed to invite Mike Clogg to the March meeting to discuss any short-term solutions. 
12. Consideration of possible Creative Rural Community (CRC) Grant application

The Clerk provided an update from the CRC Grant Workshop with some examples of successful grant projects.  
The Chairman asked people to keep considering any new projects that a grant could be applied for. 

Cllr Lewis raised whether grant monies might be sought in order to help in getting improved broadband to the community. 

The Chairman provided an update on his investigations into this matter and also enhanced mobile phone signal.  

CC Cave raised some suggestions regarding the grant application and whether it could be used to highlight some of the issues that the community are now facing e.g. with a flyer 

AP Cllr Roach to draft a flyer for consideration at the March meeting
AP Cllr Lewis to draft items for the village website and newsletter
There were discussions around whether grants could be sought for purchasing of CCTV equipment.  As this would be very useful in order to try and obtain evidence for littering, dog fouling etc.
AP Clerk to investigate possible grant solutions
13. PLANNING MATTERS 
The Council considered the following applications:-

2017/01355/FUL 25, Heol Cae Pwll, Colwinston- The conversion of a single integral non habitable garage into a habitable dining room  

2018/00151/FUL (IR) 26, Heol Cae Pwll, Colwinston

Proposed Garage Conversion to the Existing Property - by the removal of the existing double garage door and the construction of a new stone and brick plinth (to match existing), a new stone central pier and two large double-glazed windows into the door opening

After a short discussion specifically in relation to car parking problems it was agreed that an observation would be submitted indicating this Council’s concern, that should similar applications be sought in the estate there would be major issues with parking. 
AP Clerk to submit comment
There was a discussion regarding the continued lack of response from the Vale Council regarding the wall at Glan Ynys which is encroaching on the highway. 

AP Clerk to write to managing director of the Vale Council on this matter

The Chairman reported that at the beginning of January there had been a programme of comprehensive ditch clearances after he had contacted the highways department.  The Chairman continued to investigate the effect of heavy rain particularly in the Ty Draw area and at the site of the attenuation basin. Photos were distributed to the Council, who were horrified with the state of the basin.  It was clear that the basin must be extremely well maintained by the Vale Council if they are going to adopt this area.  The basin has extremely steep sides and in this Council’s opinion it is a serious hazard. This Council must ensure that the Vale Council are going to honour their obligations around the basin.  

It was also important to understand why the Vale Council had not adopted The Vines. 

It was agreed that these matters would be raised with Mr Clogg at the March meeting.  

14. Minutes of the previous Ordinary Meeting on January 15th 2018
The minutes of the ordinary meeting which took place on 15th January 2018 were reviewed. 

It was proposed by Councillor Lewis that the minutes of the January ordinary meeting be accepted; this was seconded by Councillor Roach and agreed by all those present at the January meeting. 

The Minutes were then signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairman and the Clerk. These will be placed on the website in due course. A hard copy will be available if requested. 

AP Clerk to post minutes on website 
15. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
Point 3.14 Signage on highway- AP Clerk to chase up report on signage
Point 3.15 Damage to driveway – The Chairman has received a letter confirming Redrow will honour their commitment to repair the driveway once the estate was completed.  

Point 3.17- Replacement of the wall at the Redrow Estate– AP Clerk to follow this up with planning department asking for an update on the present position
Point 7 -Update from the playground meeting - AP Clerk to speak to the playground group for an update on consultation plans
Point 16.2 - Follow up with the bank complaint – The Clerk to follow up complaint if no response received before the March meeting. 
16. CLERK’S REPORT 

The following items were discussed: -
Data Protection Rules – The Clerk explained that she had taken part in two different training sessions in relation to the new rules.  OVW and SLCC will be producing toolkits and further guidance and the Clerk will report further in the March meeting.  She would also produce a key steps document which she would circulate. 

OVW Membership – It was proposed by Cllr Cook that the membership for OVW was renewed, this was seconded by Cllr Lewis and agreed by all. 
The Clerk raised a cheque for the £61 membership to be signed.

AP Clerk to arrange renewal

The Clerk confirmed that the following correspondence had been received: -
14/02/18- Email from Cllr Lewis re correspondence with Tom Ashmore Keep Wales Tidy

14/02/18- Email from VoG Council re Ombudsman Factsheet

14/02/18- Email from OVW re Tax Policy Workplan

14/02/18- Email from VoG Council re Outline Regional Transport Strategy 

13/02/18- Email from Cllr Lewis re school survey on traffic at school drop off

13/02/18- Email from VoG Council re Code of Conduct Training survey

10/02/18- Email from Cllr Lewis re flytipping report

09/02/18- Email from CC Cave re broadband

07/02/18- Email from Cllr Lewis re litter report for FB

07/02/18- Email re Ombudsmans casebook

04/02/18- Email from Cllr Lewis re litter report for FB

02/02/18- Email from school re parking issues

01/02/18- Email re future generations act framework

31/01/18- Email discussion with Mrs H Davies re repair of driveway

31/01/18- Email from Vale re disclosure of meeting dates on websites 

31/01/18- Email from NRW re communication on area statements 

31/01/18- Email from OVW re Code of Conduct Training 

28/01/18- Email from Welsh Government engagement events

27/01/18- Email from OVW re Jan Bulletin

25/01/18- Email from Mr B Morris re application for co-option

25/01/18- Email from Vale Council re confirmation that co-option can go ahead

22/01/18- Email from the VoG re consultation on supplementary planning LDP

22/01/18- Email from Vale Council re Redrow lighting query

20/01/18- Email from M Clogg (VoG) re traffic issues at school

19/01/18- Email from VoG re cancellation of Community Liaison meeting 

19/01/18- Email from Keep Wales Tidy re litter/dog fouling project

18/01/18- Email from C Hoffrock re traffic congestion at school

17/01/18- Email from VoG re public transport survey

17/01/18- Email from BT re investigating mobile phone signal enhancement

17/01/18- Email from OVW general regulation for data protection

16/01/18- Email from VoG re acknowledgment of precept confirmation

16/01/18- Email from Vale Council acknowledging report of highways

16/01/18- Email from Vale Council acknowledging report of sign on highways

15/01/18- Email from VoG re calendar of meetings

15/01/18- Email from OVW re survey on TCCs consultation

Finance

Funds as of 07/02/18 £14,255(cashbook) incl £3,095 lottery grant for Village Book.

Payments to be authorised 





Chq#
£

07/02/2017
Clerk SLCC Membership share 


15
32

07/02/2017
Refund to Clerk re upgrade of web hosting 
16
29.95
15/02/2017
OVW Membership




17
61
It was proposed by Cllr Graham-Woollard that these payments be authorised, this was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all.  The cheques were signed by two authorised signatories.
17. COUNCILLORS REPORTS
Cllr Lewis requested that new items of equipment be provided to the litter picking group. 
AP Clerk to draft a grant application once further information had been provided by Cllr Lewis
Cllr Lewis wished to follow up on the historic PROW application. 

AP Clerk to speak to Mr Teague regarding this matter
18. Discussion of draft report to the public regarding village book project (CLOSED SESSION)
It was agreed that a succinct statement for the village newsletter be drafted by the Chairman.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

The next meeting of the Community Council will take place on Monday 19th March 2018 at 6.30pm in The Sycamore Tree Inn. 
The meeting was closed at 9.15 pm
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

DATE…………………………………………………………………….

SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNTY COUNCIL

 DATE………………………………………
……………………………
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